          MUSE 

TRUSTEE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

April 24, 2008

1) Call to Order/Introductions: Jessica called the meeting to order at 3:45pm. Trustees present were: Jessica Grinberg, Erich Schmid, Margaret Iacuaniello, Deena Zarlin, Pamela Graham, Iona Porter, Sara Spring and Carolyn Carleton. Also present were Bronwyn Rhoades, Gail Dickenson, Mark Oatney, Ray Alarcon, Charlie Acker and Gloria Liner.

2) Minutes: (MSC Erich/Pamela) to approve the minutes of 3/27/08) All ayes on the vote.
3) Open Forum for Public Comment: Gloria Liner, as a representative of the MUSD Board, thanked the MUSE Board for it’s fundraising work. Charlie Acker, another MUSD Board member, welcomed MUSE Board member attendance at School Board meetings with assurance that the order of agenda items can be rearranged to accommodate pressing schedules, if need be.

Gail requested that a vote be taken on her request for grant funding for the .2 teacher position for the MHS Drama Elective for the 2008-09 school year. It will be addressed under Item 10 of the agenda. 

4) Financial Report: Sara presented a current update on our two bank accounts: $111,397.72 in our general account and $ 64,072.98 in the car account. The Honoree Dinner netted $7,159.87 out of an $11,435.00 gross total from dinner tickets, gifts, silent auction and wine sales.  A refund of $11,223.66 was received from MUSD from last year’s unspent MUSE Grants. Only $13,934.64 of the $75,465.36 of promised grants for the 2007-08 school year has been paid to the district. Sara is in touch with Sally Swan regarding payment of the balance due.  Sara will also contact Suzanne Norgard regarding the payment of the 10% of our net fundraising totals to the Endowment Fund managed by The Mendocino Community Foundation. 

Discussion followed regarding the allocation of a share of the jeep raffle tickets sold in Fort Bragg to go to the Ft. Bragg School District. The agreement made last summer was that for every $1500 of tickets sold in Fort Bragg, $500 would be given to Ft. Bragg. Sara will check on the total amount of ticket sales from Harvest Market, BBBS and Sport Jeep Dodge and will cut a check to Arts For All. Gloria mentioned that the Ft. Bragg superintendent, Steve Lund, is retiring in June and suggested a photo opportunity with MUSE handing the check to Steve with a representative from Arts For All. 

Sara and Erich will be looking into short-term CD or money market accounts for a portion of our funds that tend to sit in the bank until annual grants are awarded to maximize our earned interest and also alternatives to our current credit card arrangement with Savings Bank that could reduce our transaction and processing fees.   

5) Correspondence:  Carolyn wrote thank you’s to two donors for the $2050 gifts received in April. 

6) Committee Reports: 

.
(a) June 14th Digging Dog Garden Tour: Parent, Julie Duke, has offered to coordinate the event. Presenters include Jan Henson, mosaic cement sculptures; Dory Kwan, caterer paring wine with food demonstration; Joan Katzeff, Thanksgiving Coffee Company; and a Slow Food Movement demonstration. 

(b) Fun Fair: Sponsor solicitations are $2500 so far with $1765.27 spent on large play equipment deposits. Event Coordinator, Nancy Gardner, is intending to keep overall expenses within the total sponsorship funds raised. Food expenses are expected to be lower this year due to local gardeners/farmers donating produce.

(c)  Music Festival July27th Circus Event: Ray met with Flynn Creek Circus and presented an event expense/income proposal based on 1/2, 2/3 and full house capacity. It was decided to eliminate the proposed $500 Fun Fair ‘Teaser’ performance to promote the event bringing the projected net profits to $1,095, $7,182 and $10,215, respectively according to total ticket sales. Ray explained that most of the work would be managing the event tasks on July 27th with some promotion beforehand. Promotion suggestions included a July 4th parade float, a request to Safe Passage and Parks and Rec to help with promotion to their clientele and a handout in the Wednesday K-8 flyer home to parents and an announcement to the Parent-To Parent List. . The Mendocino Music Festival has offered to include a free 1/6 page ad in the MMF Program/Brochure and table space for ticket sales during the 2 week July Music Festival. MMF asked us to reciprocate with promotion of their event in our newsletter, website and parent and school district e-lists. 

(d) May 21st Dine-Out at MacCallum House: It was discovered that there is a conflict with the changed K-8 Open House date on May 21st. A decision was made to swap dates with the Children’s Fund Dine-Out Night on May 14th, as offered by MCF Board Member Gloria Liner. .  Suggestions were to help promote the event by word of mouth, Iana offered to post it on Parent-To-Parent e-list and Carolyn will post it on KZYX’s and KOZT’s Community Calendars. 
7) 2008 Car Raffle: Alternatives to a car raffle were discussed: $25,000 House Solar Conversion offered by Maggie Watson’s Mendocino Solar Service, Smart Car ($11,500 - $16,600), Honda Fit Hybrid car ($16,000), vacation rental with airfare, or $25,000 cash. Jessica, Erich and Sara will meet as a subcommittee to explore options more fully and report back next month or by e-mail.  

8) MUSE Newsletter: Margaret wondered if the newsletter should be only offered online on our website to save costs. She will contact Kathy Wylie and her yearbook MHS class for help in reformatting.  Bill and Lynette Short, parents who have volunteered to update and manage our web site have offered to help with the newsletter online reformatting as well. It was decided to put out a printed newsletter in the meantime, ideally for handout at the June 1st Fun Fair. Margaret is collecting photos and article ideas.

9) Events Calendar and Event Budgets: Sara gave a reminder of our requirement of Board approval for all expenditures over $100 if over the approved event budget. There has been no budget submitted for Fun Fair and she expressed concern with paying submitted bills. Jessica will meet with Nancy, Sara and Carolyn next week to clarify overall expenses and will e-mail Board members before the May meeting for approval. Sara will buy 1000 ‘forever’ postage stamps at the current 41¢ before rates go up in May.

10) Procedure of MUSE grants: Gail presented her request for grant funds to cover a $14,000

.2 teacher position for the MHS Drama Elective for the 2008-09 school year. Due to projected state budget cuts, 1.6 MHS staff and 4-5 ROP classes expect to be cut with enrollment projected to go down from the current 225students to 190 next fall. This year only 8 students were enrolled in the Drama Elective with another 10 in drama at MCHS. More student participation is expected next year with the consolidation of the 2 drama electives and overall less elective options being offered. Gail intends to include this $14,000, if funded, to be part of her $20,000 site grant for 08-09 year. After much discussion on the $14,000 being an average cost of a 1/5 of a qualified teacher’s salary, (MSC Deena/Erich) to approve funding of .2 position for MHS Drama Teacher for 2008-09.  5 ayes and 1 no on the vote for a majority vote approval. 
A discussion followed regarding the tightening of fund-raising largesse and a question if MUSE can continue to commit to the $20,000 per site as in the past. Also discussed was the intention and preference for MUSE funds to support programs with maximum benefit to the most students and not scholarships for individual students. It was agreed that final decisions on how the MUSE grants are ultimately spent is up to the site administrators and staff. Gloria clarified the MUSD Board’s position to adhere to the State Law that states no child can be prohibited from school sponsored trips due to lack of individual funds, determining that all group fundraising for trips be for the benefit of the entire group. 

Jessica offered to meet with Bronwyn and Pam Duncan to follow-up on Pam’s request for grant funds last month for the eighth grade field trip to Sacramento in June. There has been some additional fund-raising efforts so Jessica will report back to the MUSE Board regarding how much funds are needed for the trip for an e-mail vote. 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:50 PM.

Next Meeting is Thursday, May 22nd at 3:40 PM.

Respectfully submitted, Carolyn Carleton, Secretary
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